
January 6, 2011 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 98-M-1343 – In the Matter of Retail Access Business Rules, Order Implementing Chapter 

416 of the Laws of 2010  
 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 The enclosed tariff leaf and addendum, issued by Niagara Mohawk d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), is transmitted for filing in compliance with Order of the Public Service Commission 
(“Commission”), State of New York issued and effective December 17, 2010 in the above case number. 
 

First Revised Leaf No. 209 
 

Addendum No. 2 – Uniform Business Practices 
 

To PSC No. 220 Electricity 
 

Effective: January 10, 2011 
    

Purpose of the Filing 
 
 On December 17, 2010, the Commission issued the above Order adopting revised Uniform 
Business Practices (UBP’s).  In this Order, modifications were made to the existing UBP’s by implementing 
General Business Law §349-d which specifies requirements energy service companies (ESCos) must 
comply with when marketing energy services, defined as natural gas or electricity, to residential customers 
and/or through door-to-door sales. 
 
 Ordering Clause No. 3 of the above order directed electric and gas utilities that have tariff 
provisions providing for retail access to file tariff amendments or addenda to incorporate the changes to the 
Uniform Business Practice revisions approved in this Order. These revisions are allowed to become 
effective on not less than one day’s notice, on or before January 10, 2011.  Addendum No. 2 attached to this 
filing incorporates these revised rules as directed in this order.  Also Leaf No. 209 is included with this 
filing to revise the reference to Addendum No. 2 and the issue date of the order to December 17, 2010. 
 
 In accordance with Ordering Clause No. 4 of this order, the requirements of §66(12)(b) of the 
Public Service Law as to newspaper publication are waived for this filing. 

  
 Please advise the undersigned of any action taken in regards to this filing. 

 
       Sincerely, 
    
       
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst 
       Electric Pricing Department 
 
PJR 
Attachments 

Received: 01/06/2011


